

Wonderful Word Publishers

P. O. Box 315 Powell, Tennessee 37849

Phone: (865) 441-3151 - Email: cmcimino@yahoo.com

October, 2019

Dear Family, Friends and Supporters,

Well it's time to get ready for Fall and Winter. I'm not a fan of cold weather. That was the good part about living in a semi-tropical climate at this coming time of the year. However, God knew we needed the balance of seasons for many reasons—growth of crops, control of pesky insects and many other reasons.

It is time to print again. Tracts are low. Soon paper will be ordered which comes with a cost of a couple of thousand dollars. We would appreciate any gift towards that need if the Lord so leads you. As you can see by the enclosed tract we have been busy redoing our most requested tract. Some missionaries who go into the mountain villages have told us the print is too small so we are absorbing the cost of extra paper to enlarge the size of the printing which will thus take more paper. Also some of the drawings of two of the 3 tracts with drawings have been updated to attract more attention. We are excited to get these into the hands of missionaries and pastors on the foreign fields.

Bro Harman has been very busy this summer with traveling. He has made several trips into MX as well as going east for different meetings. As a result he took a Pastor south of Piedras Negras, MX 15,800 tracts who will be taking them down to Guadalajara, MX which is approximately 600 miles into south west MX. He also took some to a pastor who then took them to share with other pastors in Monterrey. Bro Harman also has a friend who works in the prisons in New, MX some copies of the Tid Bits written by Bro. Jerry and Gloria Brewster. They have a ministry which is an arm of WWP but separate from WWP being funded by their own supporters. It's an encouragement ministry to Christians. He will be receiving 100 couples each printing for the men in the prisons. Barbara Davis, a longtime friend, who works with women in a prison in GA will also be receiving some each time of printing. Tid Bits and Wonderful Word Publishers works together in serving the Lord.

Bro Gibson gave away about 7,000 tracts to pastors who came up to his home and place of ministry. He has been slowed down by the stroke he had about a year ago but he and Marilyn keep going forward with their ministry as well as distributing for WWP. There are many problems at the Reynosa, MX border near Bro Gibson's home. Gas is expensive in MX and the gangs are numerous which keeps a lot of the pastors from crossing. Please pray for them as well as for all who work with WWP. Our printers, Larry and Judy Connor, are losing some of the volunteer help they have due to illness and the effects of old age. Pray others will come forward to help.

I want to thank all who have been praying for my son-in-law, Darryl Smith. The liver transplant has been successful but he has been very sick adjusting to the rejection medication and his body chemistry has been out of balance. He also had a deadly bacterial infection which hits people who are weak and their immune system is low. Finally after several hospital stays, tests and adjustments in medicaation he feels he has turned the corner and looks forward to getting much better. He has really been through the fire and desires to get back to preaching as soon as the Lord gives him the strength. Since the day before surgery until a week ago he had lost 67 lbs. Pray for continued strength.

We thank you for your prayers and support. As I have said before you are co-laborers in this ministry. We could not continue without you. I'm sure God will bless each one of you as you pray or give. Pray that souls will be saved as His Word goes forth.

"So shall my word be that goeth forth out of my mouth: it shall not return unto me void, but it shall accomplish that which I please, and it shall prosper in the thing whereto I sent it." Isaiah 55:11

Sincerely in Christ,
Connia Cimino

Connie CimiThe Written Word - Psalm 119:129

The Living Word - Isaiah 9:6